
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Mike McCarthy, City Engineer 

DATE:    April 10, 2023 

SUBJECT: 
Consideration of Resolution No. 5683-23 Awarding the Contract for Construction of Tualatin-
Sherwood Road Operational Improvements 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends that Council approve the resolution awarding and allowing the City Manager to 
execute a contract with Moore Excavation, Inc. to construct the Tualatin-Sherwood Road 
Operational Improvements in the amount of $2,039,725.50. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
This project would improve Tualatin-Sherwood Road and Nyberg Street from downtown Tualatin to 
the I-5 interchange to make traffic flow more efficient through improved lane usage. Major items of 
work consist of roadway widening, a retaining wall, guardrail, approximately 2,600 SF of concrete 
sidewalk driveways and islands, six (6) ADA compliant pedestrian curb ramps, curb and gutter, 
signal modifications, signing and striping, irrigation, landscaping, and fencing.   
 
The construction contract was advertised in the Daily Journal of Commerce on February 15th and 
17th, 2023 and the Business Tribune on February 14th and 17th, 2023. 3 bids were received before 
the bid period closed on March 14, 2023.  Moore Excavation, Inc. submitted the lowest responsible 
bid for the project in the amount of $2,039,725.50. 

OUTCOMES OF DECISION: 
Adopting the resolution and authorizing contract execution would allow construction of this project 
to proceed. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 
Funds for this project are available in the Transportation Fund. 

 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

- Resolution No. 5683-23 Awarding Contract 


